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By Will Wright

SKATERS’ pleas to save their skate
park have persuaded Knox Council
to review 1ts decision to scrap it.

The demolition of Knox Bowl at
Lewis Road, Wantirna South was
due to start next month, but the plan
has been postponed after the council
received a 573-signature petition
opposing the move.

BMX riders and skaters filled the
council chambers at a meeting last
Tuesday night as part of a peaceful
protest. Save Knox Bowl group

leader David Lalama said he did not
get his hopes up.

“‘I don't think the council sees
[the bowl] as an asset, they just see
it as a liability.

““If the facility is demolished
we’ll have a few people interested
in running for council.”

Cr Adam Gill said he did not see
why Knox couldn’t have a new
skate park at Gilbert Park,
Knoxfield, and the skate park on
Lewis Road.

**People clearly love [the old
skate park]. [ was quite impressed

‘| don’t think the council sees [the bowl] as an asset,

they just see it as a liability. If the facility is
demolished we’ll have a few people interested in

running for council.’

that voung people took the time to
come to the council meeting and sit
there quietly with their placards. 1
think a lot of councillors respect
that.””

Cr Mick

Van de Vreede

David Lalama

said he wanted to know whether

users of the old skate park
were  consulted  about  its
decommissioning.

=i ok teel - they ™ -xweren't

consulted properly, then that’s

Skaters’ pleas earn reprieve

a concern for me.”” he said.

Knox chief executive Graeme
Emonson said there had been
no consultation about the
decommissioning of the park.

Mavor Jim Penna said the council
had always envisaged that Gilbert
Park bowl would replace the old
skate park.

He said the council had
followed due process and responded
to the community’s concerns that
the Lewis Park bowl was out of
sight and had problems with anti-
social behaviour.
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Riders, skaters flock to new facility

Knox Council captures
Olympic year boost

A new regional skate park
in Knoxfield is set to bring
the world’s best BMX riders
and skaters to Melbourne.

The facility has attracted
hundreds of nders since the
main bowl was opened just
before Christmas, including
influential magazine and
skating representatives keen
to view the site off Ferntree
Gully Road.

Chair of the Knox
Council Skate and BMX
Park Reference Group,
Councillor Debbie Field,
said the park would put
Melbourne on a world
stage, such was the quality
of the facility.

“It’s an amazing design,”
she said. “In fact, we’re
thrilled at the level of
community response and
support for the new facility.

“The community told us
that a regional facility of
this type would be popular,
but we’ve been amazed at
how strong the support has
been for the new site,

“The timing of a new
regional facility couldn’t be

better,” Cr Field added.

“And that’s because
skateboarding will be a
demonstration sport at the
Beijing Olympics this year,
s0 I expect we're going to
see massive growth in the
Sp':"rt-ﬂ

Family friendly facility

A special emphasis has
been placed on making
the site attractive for all
the family, including girls
as well as boys,” Cr Field
said.

“We didn’t want to just
make Gilbert Park a place
for bovs and forget about
the wide range of interest
that these sports now
attract.”

Knox Council is keen to
provide facilities that meet
the needs of its growing
population, she added.

Gilbert Park 1s located
in Knoxfield, off Ferntree
Gully Road. Parking is
available in Forbes Close,
accessed via Gilbert Park
Drive (Melways 73 C7).

A bus stop is also nearby.
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